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could become the transit centre  for 
traffic with those regions?

The Deputy Minister of Communi- 
catioas (Shri Raj Bahadur): (a) Yes.

(b)  and (c). The recommendations 
of the Sub-Committee had to be con­
sidered and approved by the General 
Trunk Switching  Committee of the 
International  Telephone Consultative 
Committee.  The  General  Trunk 
Switching Committee  and the 17th 
Plenary of  the  International  Tele­
phone Consultative Committee during 
their session  recently  (September/ 
October 54) considered these recom­
mendations.  The official report from 
that Committee is awaited.  Only on 
its receipt, the question  of taking 
concrete steps for the implementation 
of the plan could be taken up.

Insurance Employees

*310. Pandit S. C. Mlshra: Will the 
Minister of Labour be pleased  to 
state:

(a) whether it is a fact that there 
are no specified pay scales or  uni­
versally binding service  conditions 
for the Insurance Employees; and

(b) if so, the measures Government
pîopose to take to improve the work­
ing condition of these employees?

The Minister of Labour <Shri K. 
K. Desal): (a) and (b). So far as Gov­
ernment is aware there are specified 
pay scales for the staff in the larger 
Insurance Companies. If, by the ex­
pression “universally "binding service 
conditions**,  the  Hon’ble  Member 
means  an all-India Code applicable 
to insurance employees,  the answer 
is in the affirmative. Govemn̂ent do 
not propose to take any steps on an 
all-India basis.  '

Re-oroupino of  Railways

*311. Shri D. C. Sharma: Will the 
Minister of Railways be pleased  to 
state:

(a)  whether the question of  re­
grouping of Indian Railways is being 
re-considered in the light of the ex­
perience gained trom this work; md

(b)  if so, whether any concltisions. 
have been arrived at?

The Deputy MlnMer of  Railways 
and Transport (Shri Alageaan):  (a)
No, Sir, ̂but the varî)us. aspects  of 
perform̂ince of the Regrouped Rail­
ways are being closely examined  by 
the Railways and the Railway Board.

(b) Does nat arifie at present

Plasiic  Surgery

*313. Shri & K. Razml:  Will the
Minister of  Health be pleased  to 
state:

(a) the number of hospitals in the 
country  where  arrangements  for 
plastic surgery exist;

(b) whether there ia any hospital 
where facial plastic surgery is  also, 
done;

(c) if not, whether there is any pro­
posal to start the same;

(d) whether any invitation has beea 
sent to foreign experts to  demons­
trate the same in India; and

(e)  if sô who are  the 
invited?

persons;

The. Minister of Healtli (Raĵ umiri.
. Kaur):.  (a) and (b).  Piasi j

surgery, including Facial Plastic Sur­
gery, is practised in most of the lar­
ger hospitals in the country. In view 
of the fact that there are no special 
hospitals dealing  in Plastic Surgery 
alone, it is not possible to give  the 
number.

(c> There is no such proposal  at. 
present.

(d> and (e). Yes. Dr. B. K. Rank,. 
Australian Plastic Surgeon  has been, 
invited to demonstrate  the methodŝ 
and techniques of plastic surgery.

M ining Boards and Committees

*320. Shri Nanadas: Will the Minis­
ter of Labour  be pleased to  state* 
whether any Mining Boards and Com­
mittees have been constituted under 
the Mines Act, 1̂ 2 fbr the Mica Minesx 
ii> Andhra?




